


STLNA Liaison Report to IEEE SWG - Sept 1998





	


	The meeting was held at 5:30pm on Monday, 21st September 1998, in Calgary, Canada, with 8 members and 6 guests in attendance. The Ft. Lauderdale meeting minutes were accepted without change, and no membership changes were reported.





	The Chairman reported on the STL Technical Committee, which met in Trondheim, Norway on the 17/18th September 1998. The report included:-





1. Immediate consideration of the T10 TRV impulse as a post-test verification for HV circuit breakers, which was accepted as submitted by IEC TC17A WG 21.





2. Imminent response to the tolerance proposal from IEC TC17A WG21 on IEC 60056/60694 for test parameters. Comments on this are being collated for submission by 30th September 1998.





3. Continued collation of comments on testing issues for C37.60 development, which have been passed to Mr Dave Kumbera.





4. Continued collation of comments on testing issues for C37.20.7 development, which have been passed to Mr Mike Wactor. STLNA has also volunteered to provide a TF on testing methods and evaluation for this standard.





5. A further WG21 proposal to change the test frequency tolerance to 8%, which results in no common test frequency being possible for dual 50/60 Hz certification, was not well received at both STL and STLNA meetings. This matter has been later raised at HVCB SC, where an equally poor response was received. This matter will appear as a CDV in Jan 1999, and it is recommended that serious considerations of the implication are made.





	Under old business the following items were covered:-


	


	1. The laboratory survey is expected to be put on the NEMA SWG web-site.





2. The high current shunt calibration project is expected to be completed soon, with a summary report before year end.





	3. The high voltage divider project is on hold pending resolution of problems with HVTT.





4. Comments on the STL draft guide on HV traceability  have been exchanged, and will be coordinated with HVTT and national calibration laboratories.





5. A test code interpretation report form has been devised, that will allow member laboratories to report problems. It is intended that this will be used to coordinate feedback to standards WGs, for standard revisions or STLNA test guides.





6. STLNA is continuing to plan to host the Fall 2001 STL TC meeting in Montreal, concurrent with the IEEE SWG meeting in Quebec.





	Under new business the following points were covered:-





1. New consideration of the dielectric testing of vacuum interrupters was raised by Mr Kirk Smith, which has implications for both certification and insulation coordination studies. 





2. Additional STLNA meetings at the T&D show, New Orleans in April 1999 are being considered, which may be used to promote new membership to the liaison.





	Finally the present chairman was re-elected to serve a 6th term, and continue to represent the organization at the international liaison meetings.





	The meeting was closed at 8:40 pm.
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